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SAFE NOTICE 

 

SAFE Notice 2022 

Number: 2-5075 

Unanderra 
ARTC / Sydney Trains Interface  
Local Possession Authority Arrangements  
 

To read in conjunction with ARTC TAA –0379 - 2022 and Sydney Trains STN 0631 - 

2022 

General 

Commencing at 0600hrs Saturday the 9th April 2022 until 2359hrs Sunday 10th April 
2022 to allow infrastructure works to be undertaken at various times at or over the 
ARTC / Sydney Trains interface boundaries at Unanderra WG1034 Signal, ARTC 
and Sydney Trains will have back to back Local Possession Authorities.  

To facilitate works at or over the ARTC and Sydney Trains interface boundaries, it 

will not be possible to place possession protection as described within ANWT 302 

Local Possession Authority (LPA) and ANPR 700 Using a Local Possession 

Authority. Whilst work is being undertaken at or over the interface boundaries the 

following exception to ANWT 302 and ANPR 700 protecting the limits will apply. 

Safeworking Arrangements 

While a worksite is required to span the ARTC and Sydney Trains interface 
boundary, it will not be possible to place the possession protection.  

 

Possession Protection Officer  

The ARTC Possession Protection Officer (PPO) and the Sydney Trains PPO must 
confer and come to a clear understanding of the worksite protection to be established 
over the ARTC and Sydney Trains interface boundaries.  

When the work at or over the interface boundaries is completed, the ARTC and 

Sydney Trains PPO’s must ensure that possession protection in accordance with 

ANWT 302 and ANPR 700 is put in place as soon as the work is complete. 

The work must be carried out as per the appropriate ARTC Network Rules and 

Procedures. 

SAFE Notice recipients must ensure this SAFE Notice is circulated to and 

understood by all personnel affected by, or needing to know, its content.  

SAFE Notices must be issued to all affected Competent Workers. 
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SAFE NOTICE 

 

Competent Workers who receive a SAFE Notice must follow the requirements in 

the SAFE Notice. 

 

Date 7 April 2022 

Approved by Service Delivery Manager Operations Services Interstate 

ARTC 

FOR THE INFORMATION OF ALL COMPETENT WORKERS AND USERS OF THE ARTC NETWORK 


